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M E M O R A N D U M 

 

TO: 

Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection  

Northeast Regional Office  

Bureau of Waste Site Cleanup 

205B Lowell Street  

Wilmington, Massachusetts 01887 

FROM: Frank Ricciardi, PE, LSP 

DATE: March 11, 2021 

SUBJECT: 

Release Tracking Number (RTN) 3-36304 

BWSC105 Form - Section H.2. - Statement of Provisions Regarding MassDEP 

Approval of IRA 

  

This memo provides the Statement of Provisions required for BWSC105 Form – Section H.2 included as 

part of the Immediate Response Action (IRA) Plan uploaded with Transaction # 1226619. The IRA Status 

Report is attached, as required, for BWSC105 Form Section B.06. 

On June 3, 2020, in a telephone conversation between Frank Ricciardi, LSP for the City of Framingham, 

Thatcher Kezer, Chief Operating Officer for the City of Framingham, and MassDEP Emergency 

Response personnel Allison Williams, MassDEP approved the LSP’s plan for fencing and placing signs 

around the area of concern with elevated lead in soil.  

It should be noted that, although the comments regarding the approval provided by MassDEP in their 

June 3, 2020 BWSC101 Form (Release Log Form) discussed placing polyethylene sheeting on the 

ground in the area, LSP Ricciardi determined that the installation of polyethylene sheeting on the ground 

surface to prevent airborne dust was not feasible or necessary since the IRA area is wooded with mature 

trees and generally heavily vegetated. This determination was discussed with MassDEP during the 

above referenced telephone call with Ms. Williams. 


